almost all hours of the day. The jet planes that fly overhead produce noise of even greater loudness and intensity. And if we live in industrial areas which are growing with every passing year, there is the defeaning noise produced by loud speakers in houses or shops, radio sets in the neighbourhood, school children at play or at chorus practice of arithmetical tables, and so

 $\mathbf{Or}$ 

(b) Read the following passage and answer the questions given below.

On the first day, I should want to see the people whose kindness and gentleness and companionship have made my life worth living. First I should like to gaze long upon the face of my dear teacher, Mrs. Anne sullivan who came to me when I was a child and opened the outer world to me. I should like to see in her eyes the strength of character which has enabled her to stand firm in the face of difficulties. I can only see' through my finger tips the outline of a face.

(i) What does Helen Keller want on the first day?

(ii) Who is Anne Sullivan?

(iii) Who did open the outer world to Helen?

(iv) What does Helen find in her teacher's eves?

(v) What does she want to 'see' through her finger tips?

4 71088/CLZ4R/ CE54R TI B. com(C·s) BA (Eng) BS Time: Three hours Maximum: 75 marks

PART A —  $(4 \times 5 = 20 \text{ marks})$ 

- I. Answer FOUR questions in 100 words selecting not less than one from each.
- 1. (a) How did Richard justify his taking money and changing his name?

Ot

- b) Why was the convict sent to prison?
- 2. (a) Trace the development of friendship between Ms. Telford and the black youngmen.

Or

- (b) How did Ravi emerge victorious, from the Hide and seek game?
- 3. (a) How is mercy a double blessing?

Or

- (b) Trace how Antony influence the pleptians on his side.
- 4. (a) Narrate the right between Akulya's mother and Malasha's mother.

Or

(b) How did the last clock affect the Ogre?

> English IV

## PART B — $(4 \times 10 = 40 \text{ marks})$

- II. Answer FOUR questions in 200 words selecting not less than one form each.
- 5. (a) Justify the title 'Old Man River'.

Or

- (b) Narrate how the colonel met his death.
- 6. (a) Trace the consequence of Govind Singh receiving a registered letter.

Or

- (b) Bring out the story telling capacity of Vera.
- 7. (a) How did Antony establish Brutus was not a honourable man?

Or

- (b) Compare Macbeth's nervousness and lady Macbeth's calmness.
- 8. (a) Who are Wiser, the little girls or men? Why?

Or

(b) Sketch the character of the boy who wanted to go to the river.

PART C —  $(3 \times 5 = 15 \text{ marks})$ 

- III. Answer THREE of the following.
- 9. Write a letter to your mother on your first experience of hostel life.
- 10. Paraphrase the following poem:

Laugh and be merry: remember, better the world with a song

Better the world with a blow in the teeth of a wrong

Laugh, for the time is brief, a thread the length of a span

Laugh, and be proud to belong to the old proud pageant of man

Laugh and be merry: remember, in olden time,

God made heaven and earth for joy He took in a rhyme

Made them, and filled them full with strong red wine of his mirth

The splendid joy of the stars, the joy of the earth.

11. (a) Make a precis of the following:

Many of us who live in large towns and cities have grown used to working in noise which comes from several different sources there is the noise of moving trains which is heard at